
 

2017: 
The year we won our union! 

 
After nearly three years of organizing, this year we finally won our 
union! Here’s our end of year review, which highlights the immense 
organizing we’ve done, the allies we’ve made, and the fight ahead, one 
whose challenges we can certainly overcome -- as we have those past -- 
with solidarity and collective action. 
 
 

 



 

December 2016 

 
On December 21, SENS-UAW organizers 
delivered a letter to New School President 
David Van Zandt committing to prepare for a 
strike authorization vote if the administration 
continued to stall and the National Labor 
Relations Board (NLRB) refrained from 
taking action on our case.  
 
On December 23rd, the NLRB remanded our 
case back to the Regional NLRB to take 
“further appropriate action consistent with 
Columbia University,” referring to the August 
decision affirming the right to collective 
bargaining for RAs and TAs. 
 
 
 

March & April 2017 

 
Instead of voluntarily recognizing 
our union, the New School 
administration continued to spend 
their resources on expensive legal 
counsel. We spent March and 
April attending hearings at the 
NLRB, making our case that we 
are workers and we have the right 
to form a union. In our down 
time, we took to the streets for the 
Women’s Strike on March 8th. 

 



 

 
As The New School 
continued to stall on 
recognizing whether 
or not the work we do 
teaching and 
researching actually 
makes us workers . . . 
we held a work-in at 
the University Center 
and started organizing 
for a strike 
authorization vote. 
 
On April 7th, the NLRB issued a decision upholding our right to conduct a vote to 
unionize. The strike authorization vote was called off, and we started organizing 
for our vote on unionization! 
 

May 2017 
 
 
In a historic vote on May 3rd and 4th, by a 
margin of 502 yes votes to 2 no votes, 
academic student workers at The New 
School voted to form a union! We decided 
to join the tens of thousands of student 
workers across the country in having a 
collective voice in how our workplaces 
function. However, we didn’t find out 
about the outcome of our vote until July 
because . . . 
 
 

 




